Kocurek Elementary CAC Meeting Notes

Start: 3:17pm
Februay 8, 2020

End: 3:45pm

Members in attendance:
-Heather Parmelee


-Maggie McCullough
-Melissa Smallwood
-Yesenia Aldaz
-Angela Vera-CAC Secretary/Co-Chair
-Gloria Litt

-Laurie McCormick
-Charlotte Blanch

-Donna Galati-CAC co-Chair

-Kara Beebe

-Melanie Richardson






Meeting Notes:
· Welcome and Introductions 
· Kocurek Budget info:
· Normally discuss budget around this time, however yet to receive budget information for next year; delayed due to COVID
· March CAC meeting will focus on budget

· Title 1 funds could be effected as well-Kocurek is right on the bubble of the cut off (70% eco disadvantaged)

· Kocurek Update:

· Fall 2020, only 1 employee that was out on accommodations; All employees are back and in the building as of January 2021
· Average of about 215 in person students on campus daily; leaves about 60% of students still choosing virtual learning option

· AISD Building Assessment Interview on 1/28/21 with Administration, Administrative Assistant, School Counselor, and Head Custodian to discuss possible ideas of improvement for the campus
· Heating/AC tower will be worked on during Spring Break

· Kocurek now has two water filling stations; 1 has a drainage issue and is being worked on, but it still works

· Teacher of the year: Jaclyn Yacoub & Classified Staff of the year: Norberta Aguilar
· Registration Information:

· Registration is open for 2021-22 school year
· Important to get students pre-registered as those numbers will be looked at when deciding staff allocations for the next school year. The more pre-registrations, the better we can prepare for staffing next year
· The district lost about 5K Elementary students since the start of Covid-19. Kocurek has about 50 less students this year than was anticipated at the end of last year
· Questions/Concerns:

· From Melanie Richardson: 

· Having issues trying to register online, but will reach out to front office for assistance. Mrs. Parmelee mentioned that the front office and Parent Support Specialist are working on creating workshops to assist families registering. More information to come soon.
· Do we know yet if virtual learning will be an option for next school year? Mrs. Parmelee said that we don’t have that information yet. That decision will come from TEA and then Dr. Elizalde will make a final decision with the board.
· From Gloria Litt:

· Are we at risk of losing teachers next year? Mrs. Parmelee talked about our PK3/PK numbers being lower than usual this year. Can’t quite speak to allocations quite yet, but this is why pre-registration is so important this year.

· Gloria Litt also provided information regarding COVID vaccinations for non-qualifying people.
· From Charlotte Blanch:

· Will there be some sort of beginning of the year COVID refresher to students who will have been off campus for an entire year? Mrs. Parmelee talked about ideas to ensure everything and everyone is comfortable next year—beg of the year video . She also mentioned that there are school tours going on after school for families who request one.
· What can parents be doing right now to help ease virtual student’s minds about returning in the fall? Mrs. Parmelee recommending driving by during morning arrival or afternoon drop off to have them begin seeing the process.  
